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September 12, 2023

NEW HANOVER TOWNSHIP

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
September 12, 2023 6:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Mayor Peterla.  
The Township Clerk read the following Requirements of the Sunshine Law:  the meeting notice requirements provided for in the Open Public Meetings Act have been satisfied. Notice of this meeting was provided for in the Annual Meeting Resolution adopted on January 3, 2023, emailed to the Burlington County Times, posted in the Municipal Building and filed in the Clerk’s office on January 4, 2023. 
ROLL CALL – Present were Committeemen Koshak, Murphy, Pawlyzyn, Smith and Mayor Peterla.  Township Attorney Robert Wright, Terry Henry, CFO and Township Administrator/Clerk Susan Jackson were present.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:   
Committeeman Murphy offered a motion to approve Regular Meeting Minutes of August 8, 2023, seconded by Committeeman Pawlyzyn.  
Roll Call:  
Ayes: Koshak, Murphy, Pawlyzyn, Smith and Peterla


Nays: none
The Minutes of August 8, 2023 were adopted, 5-0.
ORDINANCE – INTRODUCTION
Ordinance 2023-18 
An Ordinance Amending and Supplementing Chapter 164, Article 38 of The Township Code of The Township of New Hanover Titled Schedule XVI: Speed Limits
Mayor Peterla read the ordinance by title only.   
Committeeman Smith had a question about if the distance of the 25 MPH zone is correct.  He stated that he is sure that it is more 25 mph is more than 500 feet east of Kate Court. 
Committeeman Pawlyzyn offered a motion table Ordinance 2023-18, An Ordinance Amending and Supplementing Chapter 164, Article 38 of The Township Code of The Township of New Hanover Titled Schedule XVI: Speed Limits, seconded by Committeeman Smith.  Having no committee comments Township Clerk took a roll call vote.    
Roll Call: 
Ayes: Koshak, Murphy, Pawlyzyn, Smith and Peterla. 


Nays: none 
Motion carried to table the ordinance to the next meeting: 5-0   
RESOLUTIONS 2023-72 – 2023-79 
Mayor Peterla stated the following Resolutions are set for the consent agenda: Matters listed under the Consent Agenda are considered to be routine and may be enacted by one motion and one vote. If discussion is desired by a Committee Member, an item can and/or will be removed from the Consent Agenda, and the item will be considered separately. 
Resolution 2023-80, Resolution Amending Resolution 2023-60 of the Township of New Hanover Authorizing Renewal of The Term of a Shared Service Agreement with Bordentown Township, Bordentown City, Chesterfield Township, Mansfield Township, North Hanover Township, Florence Township and Springfield Township Concerning Extra Duty Assignments of Police Officers was added to the Consent Agenda at the meeting. 

Committeeman Murphy offered a motion to approve Resolutions 2023-72 thru 2023-80, seconded by Committeeman Smith. Mayor Peterla asked if there was any discussion.  With no discussion, Mayor Peterla asked for a roll call vote. 
Roll Call for Resolutions 2023-72 thru 2023-80: 




Ayes:

Koshak, Murphy, Pawlyzyn, Smith and Peterla. 




Nays:

None

Motion carried: 5-0
APPROVING PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS (BILL LIST) 

Mayor Peterla asked if the Committee Members reviewed the bill list and if there were questions.   
With no discussions, Deputy Mayor Koshak offered a motion to approve the payment of the bill list, second by Committeeman Pawlyzyn. Mayor Peterla asked for a roll call vote.
Roll Call: 
Ayes:

Koshak, Murphy, Pawlyzyn, Smith and Peterla  

Nays:

None

Motion carried, 5-0
FIRE DEPARTMENT MONTHLY REPORT

Buddy Wilkins, Fire Department Chief, provided the monthly report.  He stated that Truck 3811 has been brought back after the LED lighting and chevrons were updated; they are working nicely.  He also mentioned Truck 3812 has an air leak in the dash, and the compartment door sensor is having issues. 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Committeeman Murphy offered a motion to open the floor to the public, seconded by Committeeman Smith.
Voice Vote: Approved unanimously.
Antonio Volante from 27 Bunting Bridge Road mentioned his concerns about the speeding on Bunting Bridge Road & thanked Committeeman Smith for his questions concerning the Ordinance 2023-18.
With no further comments, Committeeman Smith motioned to close public comment, seconded by Committeeman Pawlyzyn.
Voice Vote: Approved unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:    
Committeeman Smith wanted to congratulate the Township and the CFO, Terry Henry, for a good audit in 2022. He is excited for the Township Picnic coming up. He also mentioned that he had a question about when the Township was planning on painting the walkways which were reference in Ordinance 2023-05. This question was answered by Chief Tuliano stating the walkways were already existing, and the ordinance was only designating where they were located. The sidewalks that are on County roads will be painted by the County. Committeeman Smith asked that we repaint our walkways when possible. Committeeman Pawlyzyn thanked the Police and Fire Departments. He is also excited for the upcoming Township Picnic.  He wanted to know if there was any news about the Godfrey House. The response was that we would not hear anything about the grant until October.  The outside of the building will be repaired first as well as the other historical buildings in town. He also wanted to make sure the town and the Police Department were aware of the dispensary being built in Wrightstown. Chief Tuliano stated they were aware, and that it is a controlled environment that also has armed guards during business hours.  Deputy Mayor Koshak thanked the Township Officials and stated he was ready for the Township Picnic. He also thanked the CFO, Paul Peterla, and Susan Jackson for the audit. Committeeman Murphy wanted to congratulate the CFO & everyone involved with the audit. He also wanted to inform everyone that the next Historic Commission meeting is September 20, and there will be talk about what work will be getting done soon. He is looking forward to residents coming out and helping restore the historic buildings. Mayor Peterla expressed his excitement for the upcoming picnic, along with the games and good food.  He mentioned the new flooring in the Township Building looks great, and the new sign will be installed soon. He mentioned the VFW is having their BBQ September 16, and expressed his gratitude to the volunteers at the VFW. Movie Night went great. The Senior Rummage Sale, the Town-wide Garage Sale, and the Halloween festivities are coming up soon.  He thanked the Police and Fire Departments.  He thanked the CFO for the audit. He thanked Susan, Township Officials and the Committee Members. 
ADJOURNMENT
Mayor Peterla asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Committeeman Koshak offered a motion to adjourn at 6:37 p.m., seconded by Committeeman Murphy.  The motion carried by unanimous voice vote. 
Respectfully submitted,

__________________________

Susan Jackson, 
Township Clerk
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